
 

 
 

STATEMENT 

 

It has come to our attention that Archimandrite Daniel Bambang Byantoro has now been 
received by the Greek Old Calendar Church.  Therefore he is no longer in communion with the 
Russian Orthodox Church Outside of Russia or any other Canonical Orthodox Churches in the 
world. 
 
All Indonesian clergy should be aware if they join with Archimandrite Daniel they               
likewise  will not be in communion with the Canonical Church worldwide and                                   
will be suspended and under consideration to be defrocked. 
 
We would like to warn our Orthodox faithful not to receive Holy Mysteries in any churches 
under Archimandrite Daniel and the Greek Old Calendar Church. 

 

 

 
 

Metropolitan of Eastern America and New York, 

Archbishop of Sydney and Australia-New Zealand, 

First Hierarch of the Russian Orthodox Church Outside of Russia. 

 

16/29 October 2019 

 

 

 


